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Victorian Training Awards  
 
As mentioned in our previous Newsletter, we are 
a finalist in the Victorian Training Awards. 
 
Winners were to be announced this month, 
however due to the pandemic restrictions the 
announcement of award winners will be 
delayed. 
 
Winner announcements will be shared over a 
couple weeks with an ‘online web series. 
 
We have tough completion with other finalists, 
including The Centre for Continuing Education in 
Wangaratta, as well as Cire Services in 
Chirnside park, who won this same award last 
year in 2019. 
 
 
 
 
Childcare is reopening! 
 
Due to the easing of restrictions we are restarting childcare in term four from October 6.   
 
We will be offering limited Occasional Care sessions on Tuesday and Thursday mornings, 9.15 am 
to 12.15 pm for ages one to five years. 
 
Childcare will be operating under very strict Coronavirus protocols. 
 
To find out more or to book call 9397 6168 or email admin@wcec.com.au 
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Free Baha'i Community of Hobsons Bay Children’s Classes 
 
‘Each week the Baha’i Community of Hobsons Bay creates a space for children between the ages 
of 5 to 11 to investigate virtues, qualities of our heart and gems of our characters, and how to 
apply them through a range of activities including: songs, quotations, storytelling, cooperative 
games and the arts.  
 
The classes are free and run on Wednesdays from 3.30 pm to 4.30 pm.  
 
For more information visit https://www.hobsonsbaybahai.org/children-s-classes or contact Soheila 
at 0400 244 857.’ 
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Message from our President 
 
‘Hi Everyone, 
 
The sun is starting to shine as we are well into the new season, and I 
hope you have all had a chance to enjoy the glorious days we have 
had recently.  
 
In these challenging and very much isolated times on behalf of the 
Committee I would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to all the staff, 
volunteers, students and our centre users for staying positive and 
continuing to engage with us where possible.  
 
We are ensuring that we are operating in a Covid-19 safe way in line 
with Federal and State guidelines and commend everyone for 
adapting to a new way of community engagement.  
 
Meanwhile, we are ecstatic to be named as finalists in the Victorian Training Awards and 
congratulate our support staff, teachers, volunteers, and students on the nomination, who have 
collectively made this possible.   
 
We look forward to seeing all your smiling faces and enjoying a cuppa together when we finally 
start to slowly re-open post stage four restrictions. 
 
Please hang in there as we wait for further instructions and remember to take care of yourselves 
and loved ones.’ 
 
Sonja Ilievska  
President  
Williamstown Community and Education Centre Inc. 
 
 
Managers musings 
 
It has been another month of constant adaptation, 
change and working in new ways with continual 
variations, sometimes daily. 
 
Staff continue to be innovative in how we do our 
work. 
 
We have a roster where staff are working from 
home and sometimes in the office, always 
ensuring we do not have too many people on site, 
at any one time. 
 
It is pleasing that we can now get limited childcare 
up and running. 
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Our Walking group may be able to start up soon if the State hits the ‘trigger points’, but with only 
10 people. 
 
However, it looks like face to face training and education will not happen for a while yet. 
 
We also cannot run most other initiatives until later in the year. 
 
 
In other news, Ayelign, the Manager of Walker Close Community Centre, collated the NHVic 
survey data from 2019 across all the Community Centres in Hobsons Bay, and developed this ‘Key 
Facts’ sheet below. 

 
It certainly shows the excellent community ‘return on investment’ that our centres provide to us all.  
 
 
Many thanks. 
 
Mark. 
 
Dr Mark Brophy PhD 
Manager / CEO 
Williamstown Community and Education Centre Inc 


